The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, December 20, 2021, at their regularly scheduled meeting at 260 Main St., Nelsonville, NY, with Mayor Bowman presiding, Trustees Maloney, Moroney, and Winward present. Trustee Zhynovitch was absent. 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Bowman opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #7, in the amount of $14,915.79 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted four in favor, one absent.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were approved by a motion from Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted four in favor, one absent.  
 
Correspondence

Mayor Bowman read the following correspondence:

· NYS Department of Public Service, re:  Low Income Household Energy/Water Assistance Program. 
· Barry Rosen, re:  Secor Street parking/one way
· Heide Wendel, re:  National Pollinator Week
· Matt Hereford, re:  Disabled parking spot on Adam’s Street
Mayor Bowman stated that the Secor Street parking issues could be further discussed, and the Village could hold a public hearing.

Ms. Wendel expanded on her correspondence regarding National Pollinator Week, noting that she hoped the Village could register this fall. Trustee Winward stated that to her knowledge, the registration opens up after January. Ms. Wendel stated that the Putnam Pollinators newsletter would feature Nelsonville, and she will send the board a copy. 

Mayor Bowman stated that it was a good idea to designate the spot closest to Division Street as a disabled parking spot.Trustee Moroney stated that he will have Marc place a sign.

Reports

Mayor Bowman reported that there have been more car break-ins in the Village of Cold Spring, and reminded residents to remain vigilant. He stated he will be speaking with the newly elected Sheriff McConville about this, as well as speed enforcement. 

Mayor Bowman also reported a complaint that was made by a Pearl Street resident regarding concrete residue being disposed of in the street. Building Inspector Bill Bujarksi stated he would see if there were any building permits issued. 

Mr. Bujarski, in his role as Fire Inspector, reminded residents to clean chimneys and maintain boiler and heating systems this season. 

Old Business

Short Term Rental Local Law

Mayor Bowman explained that the public hearing has been rescheduled due to a board member’s absence. He summarized the Resolution for Public Hearing for next month. The new date will be January 17, 2022 at 7:30pm. 

Trustee Maloney stated that due to being absent from November’s meeting, it was unclear to her exactly how the latest changes came about, and asked if they were a direct result of the public hearing. She stated she did not see tracked changes to the law, and stated that she would have liked to have had a workshop to go over the changes. Trustee Winward stated that the tracked changes were made available to all of the Trustees. Mayor Bowman stated that enough time has already been spent on the subject, and despite the most recent changes to the law, it will never please everyone. 

Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, the resolution to introduce the final draft law was approved, three in favor, one against, and one absent. 


Cannabis Opt-Out Local Law

Mayor Bowman gave a summary of the Local Law.

Mayor Bowman summarized the SEQRA environmental assessment resolution, noting no impact. Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, the resolution to accept the SEQRA assessment for the draft law was approved, four in favor, one absent. 

Mayor Bowman read the Cannabis Opt-Out Enacting Resolution. Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, the resolution to enact the final draft law was approved, four in favor, one absent. 


New Business 

There was no new business.

Open to the Floor

Mayor Bowman allowed questions from the floor. 

Ms. Wendel stated that she noticed cut outs in the new pavement on Secor Street, and expressed concern about erosion into the creek. Trustee Moroney stated that this is common practice to allow for drainage. 

Mayor Bowman read a statement, formally announcing his intention not to run for Mayor this election. The board members, clerk, and residents thanked Mayor Bowman for his service. 

Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted four in favor, one absent, the meeting was adjourned at 7:57 pm.

Respectfully presented, 



Melissa Harris 
Village Clerk
